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Coalition Council MEETING MINUTES – November 29, 2012 Simcoe County Children’s Aid Society, 12:30-3:30 p.m.

Present: 

	Andrews, Gail
	Cooper, Melanie
	Jeffery, David
	Shoreman, Carolyn (Past Chair)

	Armstrong, Rob 
	Gouin, Aaron
	Manocha, Renu
	Talon, Terry

	Artelt-Evans, Angela
	Harris, Jim
	Martins, Nadia
	Veenstra, Kristina

	Blue, Danette 
	Hirstwood, Karen (Chair)
	Mawby, Sandra
	Villella, Melissa

	Cascagnette, Fiona
	Jackson, Brenda
	McLeod, Kevin
	Woods, Deborah

	
	
	Newby, Glen
	


Regrets: 

	Adams, Linda
	Dawson, Kristen
	Hillier, Pam
	Peck, Marion

	Beal, Brian 
	Fleming, Karen
	Laxton, Cherry
	Pickard, Allison

	
	Gallow, Marg
	LeDuc, Rhonda
	Strickland, Michelle

	Bergin, Michelle 
	Groom, Sue
	Paul, Louise
	Teeter, Paula

	Carmichael, Susan (Vice Chair)
	Harris, Janet
	Paul, Serge
	Thurston, Sandy

	Clarke, John
	Hilli, Phyllis 
	Plewes, Susan
	Waller, John


Guests: Mark Szwarc, CCAC; Marie Kavanagh, GPAPPC; Ken Edwards, New Path; Arfona Zwiers (The County of Simcoe); Irena Pozgaj (The County of Simcoe).
Many thanks to CAS for hosting today’s meeting!

	ITEM
	
	STATUS
	ACTION

	1/2 – Approval of Minutes from November 29, 2012 and Welcome

	All approved as circulated.
Roundtable introductions were done. Welcome to Renu Manocha (CAS - also Co-Chair of Infrastructure Table) and Melanie Cooper (United Way) to the table.

	3 – Approval of Agenda

	All approved agenda as circulated with moving Infrastructure Table Update to after break.

	4 – Flash Member Updates

	
	
	· BANAC: Kristina sent out the ACBC survey for completion one per agency by December 14. This will help with the Trillium Report. Also the Simcoe County Aboriginal Organizations have a gala on January 17. If you are able to sponsor or attend please let Brenda know.

· Comprehensive MH Strategy: Aboriginal MH and Addictions Workers was first rolled out last Spring with community and corporate consultations. Recommendations were sent out over the summer. Final approval was received and there will be 80 new FTE workers to provide child youth MH and Addiction services and capacity in Aboriginal organizations. There are 6.5 FTE’s in CER; 4 have been approved for Enaahtig and DPCFS will have the other 2.5. Some workers to be in place early in the calendar year. The Enaahtig workers will deliver service beyond Simcoe County.
· Service System Transformation: Laurel Broten (Minister of MCYS) announced they will be proceeding with this and released a document called Moving on with Children’s Mental Health. Danette to provide this document to Kristina for distribution. This focuses on child and youth mental health but also shared responsibility; working together with a primary goal is to enhance the service experience for children and families (clarifying pathways to care, defining core services, establish lead agencies in communities and who does what). Implementation plans to be put in place over the next couple of months. Communities have yet to be identified but provincially looking at 50-60 in a phased in approach. The process will be consultative so at a future date we will want to have some discussion here at Council for input. More information to come!

	5 – Announcement of new Infrastructure Table Co-Chair

	
	KH
	· We wish to welcome Marg Gallow from Catulpa (Executive Director) to Co-Chair this Table with Renu Manocha (CAS) who we announced in September. 
	·  WELCOME!

	6- Care Connections Update

	
	DW
	· The improvement of services around children’s mental health and we are words missing? working with the LHIN to do this. Many have been involved in the LHIN Care Connections process. Deb provided a copy of the work plan via e-mail to members prior to this meeting highlighted to indicate which tasks are for Coalition member organizations and/or the Coalition itself. 
· Maternal Child Committee: Fiona as Coalition rep reported that there is a meeting next week and will look at work plans prioritizing. 
	

	7 – Advocacy Update

	
	FC
	We have moved to the constellation model and have identified some projects: 

· Broadsheet on Inclusive Recreation: this is the next broadsheet and a task group have met to move this concept forward. This will focus on how to access, barriers in our communities. The current as is support needed for expertise on writing on the story and statistics. This group is meeting again December 7.
· Communication Task Group: We are now assembling a group to create a pictoral/one pager to demonstrate the reality of service pressures we face within Simcoe County working off the information in our When Working Better Together Still Isn’t Enough. This will be a short lived task and the group to first meet in January. Draft to come here first for review. 
· Strategy on Possible Provincial Election: Fiona has spoke with Garfield Dunlop and is happy to meet with the Coalition. We are hopeful to assemble a meeting in January with all our MPP’s to discuss our document. 

We also need to think about what we want to do in preparation of an election. 
	· Any resources within your agency that could help us write our next Broadsheet would be very helpful.
· If you have anyone interested in working on the communication task group please contact Fiona directly. 

· Anyone interested in joining this meeting with MPP’s please contact Fiona directly. 

· If interested in joining flushing out a strategy in case of an election early in the new year please contact Fiona. Glen Newby, Angela Artelt-Evans volunteered. Kristina to send this ask out via e-mail to those not in attendance today and include board members ask.

	8 –  Hot Topic

	
	
	Shared Services: Renu introduced our panel for our Shared Services Hot Topic as - Mark Szwarc (CCAC), Sandra Mawby (CONTACT), Ken Edwards (New Path for Common Roof), Marie Kavanagh (Georgian Bay Area Public Purchasing Cooperative). This is under our Goal #2: Secure necessary resources to support children and families – d) Identify efficiencies to enhance member services and maximize resources (i.e. help desk, back office admin support, bulk purchases).  
It is the vision and hope of the Infrastructure Table for members to utilize the opportunities within members that we have to offer. Many thanks to our guests today for helping our members understand what services are available. We hope this is just the beginning of exploring how as a Coalition we can make this a reality. 
	· Kristina to distribute copies of these presentations to members via e-mail then post on the website once up and running.
· Bilingualism was discussed and it is offered in some departments of CCAC – Mark to follow up with Trevor Clark regarding outside of health sector and bilingualism. GBA – not as yet. The Common Roof can offer outside of health but not bilingual as yet. 

	9. Coalition Strategic Plan Update

	Strategic Plan Update
	DW
	Deb walked through the current state of our Coalition Strategic Plan.The Planning Table has initated the process for for our next day to take place November 2013.   It is noted that additional funds will be required to carry out the plan.  Previous cost  of a facilitator for this very important day ranged from $5-8,000. 
	· Kristina to send members copies of the presentation by e-mail.
· Members who wish to be involved in the Planning Day 2013 Task Group please let Deb know as soon as possible. To begin meeting in January. Terms of Reference to be distributed via e-mail.

	Terms of Reference and MOA Revisions
	DW
	Coalition Council, Secretariat, Infrastructure Table and Planning Table: All approved Infrastructure and Planning Table Terms as presented. Discussion took place regarding the need to reflect our FNMI and Francophone communities in the Secretariat if they are now going to make decisions. The group asked that this new sentence be removed from the Secretariat terms, add copy to FNMI and Francophone communities of Secretariat minutes and Council Terms to include that they can meet if necessary for important issues additional to the 5 times per year as called by the Chair. 
	· Secretariat to be amended to remove decision making line and Council to be amended to include that another meeting can be scheduled when necessary by the Chair. 

· Changes moved by David and second by Glen, all approved. 
· Kristina to add Brenda Jackson and Nadia Martens to the Secretariat minutes distribution.

	8- Strategy Table Updates

	Planning Table
	
	Task Group and Network Updates
	· Deferred

	
	
	Family Support Provision
	· Deferred

	
	
	LGBT Motion: 
	· Ligaya Byrch to come to January 24 meeting to present this information and motion.

	
	
	Planning Day 2013:
	· Refer to Strategic Plan Update notes above.

	Infrastructure Table
	KV
	Statement of Operations: Kristina walked through the Statement to the end of October 2012. We have received all our member fees and are on par with our expenses. We are short approximately $1,000 for the website redesign and $5,000 that we were short overall which needs to be reconciled by end of March 2012. David, to move, Glen second, all in favour. 
	·  If you are able to help with the funds deficit please let Kristina or Deb know. 

	
	KV
	Website Redesign Update: Kristina reminded members that the old site is still accessible to members but not to add or change behind the scenes. The new website is moving forward. Kristina has finished her training and will be populating the new site over the next two months. Ready for launch at our January 24 meeting. 
	· If you have any information that you wish to include on the new site please forward to Kristina as soon as possible.  

	
	RM
	Participation Chart Package: copies of the package which includes the structure chart, current list of who is participating on the various task groups, networks and tables and co-chairs lists. If you are looking for increased participation on any of these 
	· Any revisions, changes or comments please let Kristina know. Kristina to distribute via e-mail to members.  

	
	RM
	LEAD:  Graduation ceremony is taking place for this last co-hort on December 14 at the Kempenfelt Centre. You are more than welcome to attend this ceremony. 
	· Please let Deb or Kristina know if you are interested in attending. 

	Presentation (3:00 p.m.)

	Data Consortium Update
	IP/AZ
	Many thanks to Irena Pozgaj and Arfona Zwiers for joining us and providing an update of the Data Consortium priorities, local members update.
	· Copy of the presentation to be sent to members via e-mail. 


Next Meeting:

January 24, 2013 – 12:30-3:30 p.m., Simcoe County Children’s Aid Society (60 Bell Farm Road, Barrie)
	3
	



[image: image1.png]